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 It goes without saying that we live in divisive times, and this reality is only 
amplified now as we enter the last month before the presidential election. What used 
to feel like different philosophies or good-hearted rivalries now feels different: us 
vs. them, in vs out, you vs me. I doubt any of us have escaped the implications of 
this shift, whether through tensions around the dinner table or how friends now 
relate to one another. It is real and it is hard. And I think we can all agree – it is not 
as it should be. 
 
Many groups try to overcome this divide by rallying around some common purpose. 
Priya Parker, in her book, The Art of Gathering, writes about how important it is to 
have a defined purpose when groups gather. For some groups, the purpose might 
revolve around a leisure activity like bridge, pickleball, or books. For others, the 
purpose might be educational, like learning to bake, speak French or work on old 
cars. While we might have several groups like this at church, it is important to 
remember that, fundamentally, as a church, our purpose for gathering is “to equip 
the saints for the work of ministry, for building up the body of Christ” (Ephesians 
4). 
 
At church, our purpose is Christ. And in times of division, it is helpful to remember 
that what connects us isn’t any activity or program. It is Christ. 
 
Over the course of these next couple of months, we are going to take some time to 
step back from the rhetoric around us and explore what it means to be connected in 
Christ. What does it mean to be connected in Christ with people with whom we 
vehemently disagree? What does it mean to be connected in Christ with people who 
have lost the ability to talk to one another, or who perhaps believe they have nothing 
in common? 
 
Scripture will guide us and so, too, will our Book of Confessions, which is a 
collection of documents written from some of history’s most divisive moments, 
spanning the times of the early church to the modern era. What can we learn from 
the breadth of this Christian movement that can guide us now? How can we rise 
above and remember what binds us, so that we can then focus in and live our lives 
more meaningfully and with more purpose? 
 
Being connected in Christ isn’t easy, friends. It is way more convenient to cut 
people out, picking and choosing those who align with what we think and like. But 
like it or not, acknowledge it or not, we are connected in Christ. 
 
So together, let us equip ourselves for the work of ministry, so that we can build up 
the body of Christ in our church, in our families, in our communities, and in our 
world. 
 
 
                                                                                       May it be so! 
                                                                                           Christine 
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Ushers: 
  
October 6 
Steve Whitehouse* 
Leslie Whitehouse 
Angie Schulte 
Steve Schulte 
  
October 13 
Brian Pollock* 
Molly Pollock 
Nancy Pollock 
Pollock Family 
  
October 20 
Bob Smith* 
Dee Pregliasco 
Kathy Williams 
Bob Brown 
  
October 27 
Sara Sutphin* 
Leight Wilson 
Margaret Wilson 
Meg Buckner 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Lay Readers: 
  
October 6 
Judy Stubbs 
  
October 13 
Pam Glaze 
  
October 20 
Youth 
  
October 27 
Ben Blake 
  

PRAYER LIST:  
Rob Fohr; The friends and family of 
Anne Wade on the death of her husband 
Ron; The friends and family of Dawn 
Cundiff on the death of her husband 
Marty; The friends and family of Cynthia 
Campbell on the death of her husband 
Fred Holper; Jane Thomas’ husband Gus Thomas; Ben Williams; Bev 
Hampton; Bob Roberts; Elana Centuro, niece of Judy Laning; Barb and 
Tom Benkert, relatives of Lynn Cole; John Reeker, Sr.; Gary Luhr; Jim 
& Sharon Frazer, brother-in-law and sister of Laura Carter; LaToshia 
Woods, friend of Veda Pendleton; Lois Allen; Virginia Strahl; Kenton 
Smith, friend of Dan & Judy Askins; Joan Spratt; Lois & Peter Laning, 
Sister-in-law and brother of Judy Laning; Pat Lewis, mother of Kathy 
Williams; Cyndi Lee Johnson, daughter of Marilee Phillips; Max 
Schuester, friend of Eric Hilyerd; Diana, daughter of Skip & Edith Light  
MISSION CO-WORKERS: 
Betsey & Eric Moe, Tyler, Rochelle & Mphatso Holm, Jeff & Christie 
Boyd, Dr.   Larry and Inge Sthreshley 
 
PRESBYTERIAN CHAPLAINS: 
Jenny Edlin, Marie Ellis, Annica Gage, Jennifer Gingerich, Amy Helwig, 
Robin Hogle, Jim Martin, Donna Melloan, Gina Meester, Cynthia Miske, 
Kate Pyle, Caroline Wood, Jessica Gibo, and Erin Veliquette  

HB Prayer List 

* Head Usher 

Sunday Worship  

October Birthdays! 

Elaine Anderson 
Judy Askins 
Mark Barnes 
Bill Becker 
Nicholas Bliven 
Matthew Brandenburg 
Earle Brown 
Kim Byram 
Peggy Campbell 
Laura Carter 
George Creznic 

Rob Davis 
Daphne Dewees 
Andrew Doelling 
Eric Effinger 
Katie Effinger 
Calvin Ellis 
Amelia Esterle 
David Esterle 
Sophie Esterle 
Margot Garcia 
Candyce Gordon 

Josh Gordon 
Sohila Guinn 
Cason Henderson 
Bettye-Ruth Hill 
Jayne Hines 
Gail Hudson 
Alex Hunt 
Mark Joyce 
Taylor Koczot 
Lia Krausen 
Logan Lewis 

Gary Luhr 
Sheri Lyle 
Walt McCanless 
Beth McClellan 
Ian McClure 
L.T. Mimi 
Debbie Moore 
Cary Ricketts 
Dorothy Scheynost 
Pamela Schmidt 
Charlotte Schmied 

Jacob Sedgwick 
Scott Simpson 
Georganne Spruce 
Kit Tossmann 
LaVaughn Will 
Kathy Williams 
Jacob Wood 
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Wednesday Night Dinners 
Wednesday Night Dinner is back! Dinners will be catered by Kingsley Meats & Catering, one of Louisville's most 
popular catering companies. Kingsley will provide an entree, two sides, and a vegetarian entree. Meals are served from 
5:15-6:00 pm. Meals include a salad bar, assorted desserts, and beverages that include iced tea, lemonade, water, and 
coffee. There is also a "children's table" with milk, chocolate syrup, bread, and peanut butter. We are asking for a sug-
gested donation of $10 for adults and $5 for children, with a family cap at $25. But as with last year—please do not let 
cost keep you from attending! We will also have the option of paying electronically.  
Note: There will not be a Wednesday Night Dinner on October 2 due to the JCPS Fall Break.  

The Nursery is provided for children preschool and under  
from 6:00—7:00 on Wednesday nights. 

October 9   
Salisbury Steak 
Mac & Cheese 
Green Beans 
Green Salad and Toppings 
Rolls 
Vegetarian Entrée 
Desserts 
 
 
 

October 16 
Bill Bliven’s Cookout 
Hamburgers 
Hotdogs 
Baked Beans 
Potato Salad 
Veggie Burgers 
Green Salad and Toppings 
Ice Cream Bar 
 
 

October 23 
Pizza Night 
Assorted Toppings &  
Veggie Offerings 
Green Salad and Toppings 
Desserts 
 
 
 
 
 

October 30 
Chili with Toppings 
Baked Potato Bar 
Fresh Fruit Salad 
Vegetarian Chili 
Spooky Halloween Desserts 

Fellowship at Harvey Browne 

Save the date for the all-
church fall camp out 
weekend! November 8-10, 
we have the Hilltop Pavilion 
and Whitetail Lodge 
reserved at Cedar Ridge 
Camp. Join fellow community members for all or part of 
the weekend. Everyone is welcome to tent camp, cabin 
camp, or come hang out during the daytime only. There 
will be hiking, campfires, games, and time to relax! More 
details will follow closer to the weekend. If you have any 
questions, please reach out to Doug and Audra Grogg.  

Save the Date! 
You’re invited to come out on the 2nd Saturday of each 
month for a time of food and fellowship. We will have 
donuts and different speakers each month. The next meet-
ing will be on Saturday,  October 12 at 9:00am (note time 
correction) in Room 209. Hope to see you there!  

Men’s Prayer Breakfast 

Meets every other Monday at 8:15PM at the church. All 
adult men interested are welcome to attend. Please reach 
out to Steve Buckner via text, phone call, or email with 
questions.  

Bi-Weekly Men’s Group 

   We want to thank everyone who participated in the survey this past May regarding our Wednesday Night Dinners.  
You provided great  suggestions!  Dinner participants indicated their enthusiasm for the food catered by Kingsley’s 
Meats and Catering Company.  All but one survey indicated that they thought the price paid was a good value for the 
entrees, sides, bread, green salad and toppings, desserts, and beverages. All but one survey indicated that most people 
check the menu each week in the monthly newsletter, Highlights, or Good News to Go. 
    Some of the favorite menu entrees mentioned were Breakfast for Dinner, Baked Potato Bar, Taco Bar, Cookout, 
Pasta Bar, BBQ Pork Sandwiches, and Bill’s Chicken.  Favorite desserts were pie, cake, ice cream, and brownies. Top 
salad dressings were Ranch, Honey Mustard, and Balsamic Vinaigrette.  Top salad toppings were grated cheese, toma-
toes, croutons, cucumbers, and carrots. 
     Some suggestions for our committee included:  making sure there is adequate food for all in attendance, the themes 
around holidays, more plain vegetables, continuing the vegetarian entrees, less carbs, more protein, less soup and chili, 
and more low key toys in gym in rainy days to add to the playset. 
      Thanks to all who took the time to provide great feedback after our first year using our new caterer. As one person 
said, “It’s always good and fun at Wednesday Night Dinners!” 
HB Congregational Life Committee 

Wednesday Night Dinner Survey Results 



4  

 

Fellowship Continued 

Eline Hall was the setting for our PW Kickoff Luncheon last month.  Over 60 women gathered around tables in the 
room beautifully transformed by seasonal foliage from Peggy Campbell’s garden, art, song, and conversation.  Our 
speaker, Rebecca Barnes, helped us focus our attention on the complex and challenging topic of Caring for One Anoth-
er and God’s Creation. We left encouraged by the knowledge that we can make a difference and look forward to learn-
ing more in the coming months.  
Every participant was given a bookmark designed by Scott Blake and created and crafted by Scott and Portia Brittain.  
Scott was inspired by the artwork in our Bible Study and used her skills with paints and sewing machine to create a tree 
inspired bookmark.  Portia used her gifts of patience, persistence, and gluing to add the small embellishments and de-
tail.   
To all who attended, we are grateful for your participation.  For all who helped create the beautiful space and hospitali-
ty, we give thanks.   
If you would like to learn more about the small gatherings of Presbyterian Women at Harvey Browne and explore this 
topic further, you may contact Jane Doehnert or Linda Garrett. Brochures with PW information can be found in the 
foyer at the Information Station or on the Harvey Browne Website. 

Presbyterian Women 

   Fall weather, friends, and food…it is time for our HB “Table of Eight “ Dinners in members’ homes. 
 
       SUNDAY EVENING, OCTOBER 20TH (time to be set by your host) 
 
    Pick up a participation form to learn all about the program details and to sign yourself up.  Forms are available at the 
Welcome Center counter or at the Wednesday Night Dinners. Please reach out to Joni Burke with any questions at 502 
291-3442.  Deadline for signing up to participate is fast approaching, Thursday, October 3. 
 
     The hosts provide the entrée and beverages.  The guests assigned to that home bring the side dishes. Your assigned 
host will reach out to you to tell you the start time, directions to the home, and any other details.  Singles and couples 
are welcome to participate.  A great way to meet members outside of worship services! 

Fall “Tables of Eight” Sign Ups Going On 

Blessing of the Animals 

Attend the Blessing of the Animals service to be held on 
HB’s front lawn on Sunday, October 6th at 3:00pm. 
Bring your furry friend or come out to meet everyone 
else’s.  

FRIENDS Night Out 

Folks of the FRIENDS tv show generation (Gen X, Xenni-
als, Millennials...) are invited for a night out at Coals Arti-
san Pizza (3724 Frankfort Ave, Louisville, KY 40207) 
on Saturday, Octo-
ber 12th from 6:00-
8:00pm. Childcare 
will be available at 
the church, and we 
will have pizza for 
the kids. RSVP here 
or to Katherine by 
Wednesday, Octo-
ber 9th.  
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Children & Youth Classes 

· 0-3 in Nursery  
· 4’s- K & 1st in Room 212  
· Grades 2-3 in Room 212 

· Grades 4-5 in Room 206  
· Youth Class (6th—12th grade) Meet in the Loft.  
 

On October 6, Sharing Our Journey Sunday School class begins 4 sessions that focus on generosity. Generosity 
is often understood as an act of kindness that involves giving out of one’s abundance to others in need. Biblical 
teachings describe the practice as something a little different. Generosity is simply, and profoundly, love in ac-
tion. We practice generosity in all the ways we love God and love our neighbors. It is a practice rooted in jus-
tice and concerned with all the world’s needs. One may not have a penny to give but can still be plenty gener-
ous. Generosity is an expectation not a simple kindness to be observed. Generosity is caring for our neighbors’ 
mind, body, spirit, and life in the community.  Pease join our small group discussions in the Living Room.  Oc-
tober 6 – Share Resources, October 13 – Share Wisdom, October 20 – Share Justice, October 27 – Share Pow-
er.  For more information, you may contact Jane Doehnert.  jbdonut@bellsouth.net.    

Sharing Our Journey - Practice Generosity  

Sunday School 

The FRIENDS class is a discussion-based class for folks who grew up while the 
show “FRIENDS” was in the height of its popularity. This class studies various 
topics throughout the church year while also making space for sharing joys, 
challenges, and questions as they arise in peoples’ lives. Class meets in the Ses-
sion room. 

Sunday Breakfast is offered each week in Eline Hall  
from 9:00—9:30 

FRIENDS Class 

*Please initial the clipboards and ensure we have your contact information when you drop your child off* 

Bring a smile to a child's face at the Harvey Browne Fall Festival! Seeking volunteers to decorate the trunk of 
you car and hand out candy during the trunk-or-treat portion of the evening. This year, we have a limited num-
ber of trunk decoration kits, so all you need to provide is your car! We also need volunteers to arrive early to 
help set up and some to stay late to help with clean up. Let Katherine (katherine@hbpres.net) know if you are 
willing to be a volunteer.  Fall festival will be held from 5:30pm to 8pm on October 25. 

Fall Festival Volunteers Needed 
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Want to help in the HBKids? 
If you would like to help support the Harvey Browne 
Kids, take a look at our Amazon Wish list. The items can 
be delivered directly to the church. Visit https://
a.co/2Aw29r7 to view the wish list.  

Confirmation Class 2025 
Our 2025 confirmation class is for youth in 7th grade and above who are ready to join the church. The class will meet 
on certain Wednesday evenings in the fall and spring from 6:30-7:15 and will be confirmed in spring 2025. The fall 
class dates will be: October 9, November 20, and December 11. 

Children, Lift, Youth, and Families 

HBYouth 
Our HBYouth program offers weekly gatherings for our 
middle and high school youth. They meet Sunday nights 
from 3:30—5:30. Lock-ins, outings, conferences, and mis-
sion trips happen throughout the year. This month, they 
meet on October 6, 13, 20 and 27.  

Fall Festival 

Dress in your best Halloween costume and come out for 
bounce houses, food truck, lawn games, and trunk-or-treat 
at the Harvey Browne Fall Festival Friday, October 25th 
from 5:30-8:00pm! The costume parade and trunk-or-
treating will begin at 6:30, but the food truck, bounce 
houses, and games will be set up and ready at 5:30.  

LIFT 
This fall, 4th-5th Lift curriculum will be about Presbyteri-
anism. Our meetings include time for play, study, and 
snack. We meet from 4:00-5:30pm. Drop off and pick up 
at the church office entrance. Fall Lift meetings are Octo-
ber 13, October 20, November 17, December 8.  

Halloween Costume Drive 
Harvey Browne is collecting gently used, non-scary Hal-
loween costume for the children at Family Scholar House! 
Please put your costumes in a plastic bag, labeling it with 
the size and name of costume, and then bring your cos-
tume donation(s) to the church office by Wednesday, Oc-
tober 9th. The costume drive is a joint mission effort of 
Beargrass Christian, St. Matthews United Methodist, and 
Harvey Browne Presbyterian. 

Parents Day Out and Nursery 
PDO is off and running. We welcomed back familiar faces 
and welcomed new ones. PDO operates Tuesday, Wednes-
day, and Thursday from 9 to 12. It serves children 9 
months through young two-year-olds. This year we have 
40 beautiful children and 8 wonderful staff members who 
fill the space here at Harvey Browne with love, laughter, 
and a few short-lived tears. This summer we completed 
our classroom renovations. Room 109 received new floor-
ing. Harvey’s Helpers graciously painted the classroom in 
a pretty green. The classroom looks very inviting for PDO 
children as well as our children of the church who use the 
room on Wednesday nights. 
 
The nursery is in full swing this season. The nursery is 
available from 9:15 to 11:45 on Sunday mornings for chil-
dren up to three years old. Tess, Katie, and Edyn are our 
nursery caregivers. During the Sunday School hour, four-
year-olds can choose to go to Sunday school with Ms. 
Katie or stay in nursery. During worship children Pre-K 
through Kindergarten are welcome to leave worship after 
Time with Young Disciples to enjoy activities with their 
peers in room 117. Children who leave the service will 
return to service during the last hymn. In the nursery area, 
there is a clipboard with children listed, contact infor-
mation and known allergies. Parents, please check the in-
formation to make sure it is correct. Also, please complete 
children information forms at https://
tinyurl.com/2024HBforms. On Wednesday nights, child-
care is available from 6 to 7 in room 109 for children four 
and under. If you are needing childcare beyond our times 
on Sunday and Wednesday nights, please contact Julie 
Rousseau at jrousseau@hbpres.net or 896-1791ext. 119 to 
set up your needs. 
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 Harvey Browne Book Clubs 

BookTalk 

Booktalk for Tuesday, October 29th at 11:30 on Zoom 
and in the Living Room will be Navigating Early by 
Claire Vanderpool.  It is a 
YA novel about two lonely 
thirteen year old boys at a 
private boarding school in 
Maine and the dangerous ad-
venture they embark on when 
they are left alone at school 
during a holiday 
break.  Bring a sandwich and 
a drink and join us for a live-
ly discussion.  Everyone is 
welcome and you do not 
have to have read the book.   
If you buy your book at Car-
michael's, mention Booktalk 
at Harvey Browne and receive a 20% discount.   

Pastor’s Book Group 

2024-2025 Schedule 
 
· October 6 – The Art of 

Gathering, Priya Parker 
· November 3 – The Ballot 

and the Bible: How Scrip-
ture Has Been Used and 
Abused in American Poli-
tics and Where We Go 
From Here, Kaitlyn 
Schiess 

· December 1 – When 
Breath Becomes Air, Paul 
Kalanithi 

· December Devotion – 
Stay Awhile: Advent Les-
sons in Divine Hospitality, Kara Eidson 

· February 2  – Jesus and the Disinherited, Howard 
Thurman 

· March 2 – Searching for Sunday, Rachel Held Evans 
· April 6 – A Human-Shaped God: Theology of an Em-

bodied God, Charles Halton 
· May 4 – On Critical Race Theory, Victor Ray 
· Summer Read – All My Knotted-Up Life, Beth 

Moore 

We had a great turnout at our 
Bookanalia kick-off session for the 
year. Judy Laning led our discussion 
of The Long Way Home (#10 in the 
Inspector Gamache series) by Louise 
Penny, and shared a cake to celebrate 
a decade of spending time in Three 
Pines!  
Bookanalia will meet at 6pm, in the 
Session Room or on Zoom, follow-
ing the Weds Night  
Dinner on October 16, 2024 to discuss The Feast by 
Margaret Kennedy. Marisue Coy will lead our  
conversation about this  
recently rereleased allegorical post-war mystery.  

Bookanalia 
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Christmas for Cabbage Patch Families   
 
For more than 30 years, Harvey Browne Presbyterian has partnered with The Cabbage Patch Settlement House 
to provide clothing, gifts, and groceries at Christmas to families who are struggling to pay their bills.  
 
Although it’s only October, we are already working on this beloved Christmas mission project. 
Cabbage Patch, located on South Sixth Street, offers programs and services to low-income families, primarily school-
age children and youth between the ages of 8 and 16. Many of these families live within a two-mile radius of the agen-
cy.  The mission of the non-profit agency, established in 1910, is “to provide life-changing academic, recreational, and 
mentoring opportunities through Christ-centered values.”  
 
During the worship service on October 27, the special offering will be accepted for this mission project, allowing 
HBPres to provide clothing, necessities, groceries, and gifts which members of our congregation will deliver to Cab-
bage Patch families’ homes on December 15.  
 
Everyone can be involved!  Your prayers, donations, and help are needed. 
 
Please give generously to the Special Offering for Cabbage Patch on October 27.  
 
Other assistance you may be able to provide: 
 

Contact Heather Drake to volunteer to shop with a Cabbage Patch family member on Saturday morning, No-
vember 9.  Shopping will be done at the Jeffersontown Meijer store located at 4500 Hurstbourne Lane.  To learn 
more or to volunteer, reach out to Heather (text or call 502-445-1080) today. 

 
Volunteer to wrap gifts on Wednesday evenings or Sundays starting in November.  

 
Consider buying a personal gift for a child served by Cabbage Patch. Tags with the children’s requests will be 
displayed on a gift tree in November. 
 
See the November newsletter about donating items for Cabbage Patch families to the Grocery Cart. Some of the 
requested products, which cannot be purchased with food stamps, include cleaning supplies, bars of soap, laun-
dry detergent, feminine hygiene products, and toilet paper.  
 
Check the November newsletter and Good News to Go to find out about the volunteer team needed to sort the 
wrapped gifts for delivery to the families 
 
Contact Bob Smith (502-523-6466 or at smith103@bellsouth.net) to volunteer to deliver the gifts directly to the 
families (after our worship service on December 15). You and your family can be involved in this joyous excur-
sion. 

 
Want to learn more? Please contact Linda Garrett at 502-558-7813. 
 
With your help, we can continue sharing the good news about Christ’s love with Cabbage Patch families. 
 
 
 

Christmas Cabbage Patch Families 
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The Grocery Cart for October is for The Center For Women 
and Families.  They have over 35 children, newborn – 
17yrs, in the shelter. 
The supplies they are asking for this year are as follows. 
 
· Pull- ups and training pants 
· Snacks (no candy) – We currently have over 35 children in 
shelter ( newborn – 17yrs) 
· Linens – Twin and Full 
· Bath towels and washcloths 
· Sports bras – XS-5XL 
· Women’s underwear –  
XS-5XL 
· Body wash 
· Laundry detergent pods 

Clorox wipes 

90+ Service 
Please join us on Sunday, October 13 as we honor in worship our HB members who have turned 90 years old and  

older & their families.  We will have a reception for all in the gym afterwards.  The whole 
church is invited.  Special invitations have been sent out to our 90 + in age members.  Be 
looking for it & let your family members know too.  See you there.   
Call the church office if you have any questions. 

Mark & Pam Wood from Harvey Browne Presbyteri-
an Church showing Louisville some love with dona-
tions. From “The Waysider” newsletter of Wayside 
Christian Mission. 

October Grocery Cart 

The Session of Harvey Browne Presbyterian Church held a stated meeting on September 3. Anne Hughes led the  
Session in prayer after which the following business was conducted: 
Prior to this meeting the following items were approved by Session by email vote: 
·  Removal of a large tree on the former manse property drawing from prior year fund balance to cover the cost of 

$3200.00 
· Replacing the air conditioning in Eline Hall with new equipment drawing from prior year fund balance to cover 

the cost of $20,200.00 
· Purchase TVs, whiteboards, laptops and paint to update the Session Room & HB University room using  

Jeremiah 29 Funds. 
· Welcomed Dr. Rev. Charles Davidson to Harvey Browne as a Minister Affiliate. 
· Rev. Sandra Moon, Presbyterian Foundation’s Ministry Relations Officer, gave a presentation on creating a Wills 
& Legacy Giving Program at Harvey Browne. 
· Marcia Lewis gave the financial report as of July 31.  Included in the report was the annual financial review as of 
December 31, 2023. 
· There is an interest by members to revamp the library. Christian Education Committee will have a group to dis-
cuss the vision for the library and present to Session. 
· Commissioners to the September 16 Presbytery meeting are Ben Blake & Jim Boswell. 
Reviewed reports from committees. 

 
Anne Hughes, Clerk of Session 

Notes from Session 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 
9:45-Staff Mtg 
(Session) 
 

2 
10:00– 5,000 Steps 
(Emory Hall) 
1:00- Prayer Mtg* 
1:00- Blood Drive 
(Eline Hall) 
6:00-Chancel Choir 
Rehearsal (Sanctuary) 
No Wednesday Night 
Dinner 

3 
9:00-
HBQuilters
(209) 
10:00– The 
Social Justice 
Ministry of 
Jesus Christ 
Series (Eline) 

4 
 

5 
10:00– 5,000 
Steps (Emory 
Hall) 
 
 

6 
`Sunday Morning 
3:00- Blessing of the 
Animals (Church 
Lawn) 
4:00- Pastor’s Book 
Club (208) 

7 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
10:00-Tai Chi 
(Eline) 
8:15– Men’s 
Group (209) 

8 
9:45-Staff Mtg 
(Session) 
10:30– Grace Circle
(208), Ruth Circle
(Living Rm.) 
11:30– Miriam Circle 
(Eline Hall) 
6:00- Hope Circle
(Living Rm.) 
6:30- Personnel Com-
mittee Meeting (Living 
Rm*) 

9 
10:00– 5,000 Steps 
(Emory Hall) 
1:00- Prayer Mtg* 
◊Wednesday Night  
6:30- Confirmation 
Class (209) 

10 
10:00– The 
Social Justice 
Ministry of 
Jesus Christ 
Series (Eline) 

11 
 

12 
9:00– Men’s 
Breakfast (209) 
6:00- FRIENDS 
Night Out 
 
 

13 
`Sunday Morning 
11:30- 90+ Celebra-
tion (Emory Hall) 
4:00- LIFT (Emory 
Hall) 
Pickleball Cancelled 

14 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Eline) 
 

15 
9:45-Staff Mtg 
(Session) 
2:00– Congregational 
Life Meeting (Living 
Rm) 
6:30- Trustee Meeting 
(Session Rm.) 
7:00- Outreach Com-
mittee Meeting (Zoom) 

16 
10:00– 5,000 Steps 
(Emory Hall) 
1:00- Prayer Mtg* 
◊Wednesday Night  
6:00-Bookanalia 
(Session) 

17 
9:00-
HBQuilters
(209) 
10:00– The 
Social Justice 
Ministry of 
Jesus Christ 
Series (Eline) 

18 
 

19 
10:00– 5,000 
Steps (Emory 
Hall) 
 

20 
`Sunday Morning 
4:00- LIFT (Emory 
Hall) 

21 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Eline) 
11:00-Property 
Committee Meet-
ing (Session) 
8:15– Men’s 
Group (209) 

22 
9:45-Staff Mtg 
(Session) 
7:00- Welcome Com-
mittee (Session) 

23 
10:00– 5,000 Steps 
(Emory Hall) 
1:00- Prayer Mtg* 
4:00- PW Coordinat-
ing Team Meeting 
(Session Rm.) 
◊Wednesday Night  
 

24 
10:00– The 
Social Justice 
Ministry of 
Jesus Christ 
Series (Eline) 
 

25 
5:30-Fall Festi-
val  
 

26 
10:00– 5,000 
Steps (Emory 
Hall) 
 

27 
`Sunday Morning 
 
 

28 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Eline) 
 

29 
9:45-Staff Mtg 
(Session) 
11:30– Booktalk+ 
(Living Rm) 
1:00- Finance (Living 
Rm) 

30 
10:00– 5,000 Steps 
(Emory Hall) 
1:00- Prayer Mtg* 
◊Wednesday Night  

31 
9:00-
HBQuilters
(209) 
10:00– The 
Social Justice 
Ministry of 
Jesus Christ 
Series (Eline) 

  

* - Via Zoom/Online  

+ - In person AND via Zoom 

Contact the church office for 
links to Zoom.  

~Fall Sunday Morning  
  9:00 - Breakfast 
  9:30 - Choir Rehearsal  
  9:30 - Sunday School ALL Ages+ 
10:30 - Worship+  
  1:00 - Pickle Ball (Emory) 
  4:00 - Yoga at HB (Session)  
  4:00 - HBYouth Group(Loft) 

◊Every Wednesday Night  
  5:15 - Dinner 
  6:00 - Children & Youth  
      Activities 
  6:00 - Handbells in Sanctuary 
  6:15 - Adult Bible Study 
  6:30 - Boy Scout Troop 315 
  7:00 - Chancel Choir Rehearsal  
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HBPres Website:  www.hbpres.net   |               YouTube: HBPres  |             Facebook:  www.facebook.com/hbpres 

Pastor and Staff Contact Information 

Rev. Christine Coy Fohr, Pastor                                                                             christine@hbpres.net 
Rev. Katherine Kupar, Associate Pastor                                                                                                                                                                          katherine@hbpres.net 
Rev. Jim Hubert, Co-coordinator of Pastoral Care                                                                          jim@hbpres.net 
Kristy Hubert, Co-coordinator of Pastoral Care                                                                          kristy@hbpres.net  
Renata DeWees, Director of Youth Ministries                                                        Renata@hbpres.net 
Larry D. Brandenburg, Minister of Music                                                       ldblouisville@yahoo.com 
Timothy L. Baker, Organist/Assistant Director of Music                                kewlpipes2@gmail.com 
Beth Brandenburg, Director Children’s Choir                                     bethbrandenburg12@yahoo.com  
Carl Enoch, Sign Language Interpreter                                                            carlenoch48@gmail.com 
Amy Squires, Preschool Director                                (895-2577) harveybrownepreschool@gmail.com 
Julie Rousseau, Nursery & Parents’ Day Out Director                          Ext. 119, jrousseau@hbpres.net 
Cheryl Granger, Church Administrator                                         Ext. 104, cherylgranger@hbpres.net 
Tim Miller, Building Manager                                                                  Ext. 106, tmillerhb@hbpres.net 
Grace Graves, Admin. Assistant                                                         Ext. 100, gracegraves@hbpres.net 
James Logan, Asst. Building Manager  

  
Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9ʧ00 AM - 5ʧ00 PM  

Church Office Phone: (502) 896-1791   
After-hours pastoral emergency number: (502) 208-8472 

Harvey Browne Weekday Preschool: (502) 895-2577 
  


